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County Council Highlights for Jan. 19, 2022

County Calling on Province to Give More Support to Small Businesses

Small businesses in Windsor-Essex struggling under the weight of pandemic restrictions
need more financial support from the provincial and federal governments, said Warden
Gary McNamara.

The county has written a letter to Premier Doug Ford urging the province to quickly make
available to small businesses a $10,000 grant to help cover the costs of the current
modified Step Two restrictions. The provincial grant for qualified businesses was
announced in early January.

McNamara told Wednesday’s Essex County Council meeting that ongoing costs of public
health restrictions are costing small businesses money and customers.

“This grant will help if it gets to the businesses that need it efficiently and expeditiously. But
it is not enough,” the warden said.

The county is urging the federal and provincial governments to reinstate the commercial
rent assistance program. It is also calling on the province to provide financial assistance to
businesses for implementing vaccine certificate protocols, such as adopting the use of QR
code readers and adding staff to check vaccine passports.

“Small businesses and their employees in Windsor-Essex need a lifeline. Their survival
ensures a better future for this region,” McNamara said.

He thanked residents for supporting the Support Local campaign spearheaded by the
Windsor-Essex Regional Chamber of Commerce and encouraged them to “keep it rolling.”


https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.countyofessex.ca&c=E,1,gHcZMqOeUZEYWQUQtDc1nQkfxN4-7GVFTA62p6KXsgswgIFqI7zfRotyItUa3a1mw3QKMOzaozKN-Wqw10DVCLPUMtZUvARQLfY3ynqG&typo=1

Windsor’s Call for More Funds to Address Homelessness Supported

County council is unanimously backing a Windsor city council resolution asking the federal
and provincial governments to provide more funding for housing and homelessness
support programs, as well as mental health and addiction services.

The resolution calls on the two higher levels of government to declare homelessness a
provincial and national crisis. It points to a lack of resources to support addiction and
mental health programs as a leading cause of homelessness.

Chatham-Kent and Huron County councils have endorsed similar resolutions.
County Adding 12 km to 2022 Road Construction Program

The county will be able to rehabilitate an additional 12 kilometres of regional roads in 2022
after being informed it is receiving $2 million from the Ontario Community Infrastructure
Fund.

The county wasn’t told how much funding it would receive until after council set the 2022
Budget, which allocated $11.7 million to road rehabilitation projects.

The additional funding will be allocated to six projects, says a report approved by council.

Road Name Limits Description Additional Length (km) Estimated Cost
County Road 8 County Road 37 to Highway 77 3.9 $585,000
County Road 11 County Road 8 to 1 km south of South Talbot 2.7 $652,000
County Road 27 County Road 8 northerly 350 m 0.35 $70,590
County Road 23 Gosfield Townline to County Road 8 1.5 $230,000
County Road 50 Conservation Blvd. to Cedar Creek 1.3 $250,000
County Road 50 Lombard to Park 2.1 $295,000

11.85 km $2,082,590

Amherstburg Mayor Appointed to Board of Health

The Striking Committee of Essex County Council appointed Amherstburg Aldo DiCarlo to
the Windsor-Essex County Health Unit Board of Health.

DiCarlo was appointed to serve out the balance of this council term after a vacancy was
created due to the resignation of the mayor for the Town of Essex.


https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fcoe-pub.escribemeetings.com%2ffilestream.ashx%3fDocumentId%3d17228&c=E,1,TYF1SEl2PjdVKzIyRUxk7r_xJ9lMkmpTOnhGZX7stszUoyF5qbiff9l7CNHOEWMUX2pY0Gj3YuO1AUqpC_4uWvIxMea3F31QYIswPPad-9ITCBqP4w,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.countyofessex.ca%2fen%2fresident-services%2fconstruction-and-closures.aspx&c=E,1,7-qyNgZaXD7lOX0Oj2g6fxpKxZz7VFsEPlq6nQIxFH6HuS4m72yeR25htosM6K7nljlZEPxfdTtRzhcYTlNBCXlc0WxkdPSbO_e7Oam4HjJnXOE,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fcoe-pub.escribemeetings.com%2ffilestream.ashx%3fDocumentId%3d17223&c=E,1,185VQGvT9S_9Cazop2tj20zEDs3-n4zmLMJzViWF6mE8KcIpFh3V036j0lOtq24lmRYijYQ9911mAL7XsWzFf8CxA8r2o-cVVJeFKIpTpm1QAfY,&typo=1

The Board of Health is the governing body that oversees delivery of mandatory programs
and service guidelines set by the Ontario Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care and

Ministry of Children and Youth Services under the Health Protection and Promotion Act
legislated by the Government of Ontario.
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